City of Gresham Finance Committee Wednesday, January 17, 2024, 7:00 p.m. Zoom Meeting Minutes

Finance Committee Members Present:

Claire Lider
Mike Schultze
Nick McWilliams
Dave Dyk, Chair
Jan Baker
Rusty Allen
Theresa Tschirky, Vice-Chair

Finance Committee Members Absent:

Council Liaison in Attendance:

Janine Gladfelter (exited meeting at agenda item #7 as has been standard practice for that topic)

Staff Members in Attendance:

Sharron Monohon, Director of Budget & Finance Elizabeth McCann, Budget Manager Ian Peterson, Financial Analyst Eric Schmidt, Interim City Manager

Christina Ott (Recording Secretary)

1. Convene Meeting and Roll Call

The meeting was convened at 7pm by Chair Dyk.

2. Meeting Minutes for November 15, 2023

There was a motion made by Ms. Tschirky and seconded by Ms. Baker to:

"Adopt the November 15, 2023 Meeting Minutes as submitted."

Motion passes unanimously.

3. Public Comment

None

4. Organizational Update

Ms. Monohon informed the Committee of the departure of former City Manager Nina Vetter and introduced Eric Schmidt as the new Interim City Manager.

5. Update General Fund Forecast and Financial Roadmap Update

Mr. Peterson began with his presentation of the General Fund forecast.

"Presentation can be seen as a part of Attachment A."

Mr. Peterson then opened it up to questions from the committee.

Ms. Tschirky asked if the newer version of the levy had stayed with the same rate as previously proposed, would the gap filling portion have been higher as well.

Ms. McCann responded no, as there were reductions to the enhanced services for the new levy. The new levy would add fewer new services than what was proposed last year.

Ms. Tschirky also asked what's being done as it relates to closing the gap for the next budget.

Ms. McCann replied that the entire three year adopted roadmap listed five or six different elements. Right now, the forecast is only reflecting two of those, as the roadmap never assumed we would fill the gap in the first year. Next steps can be discussed further down the line after we complete the first set of actions.

Ms. Monohon added that as Mr. Schmidt will be using the forecast to guide decisions about what will go into the proposed budget. There may be additional changes and modifications.

Ms. McCann then began with her presentation on the financial roadmap/levy.

"Presentation can be seen as a part of Attachment A."

Chair Dyk asked what the cutoff time is for the promotion of the levy.

Ms. McCann responded that the communication restrictions go into effect once the levy is submitted to the county. That timeline is believed to be sometime in later March.

Mr. McWilliams asked about the prior presentation and whether there is a growth rate per capita for the general fund over a certain number of years.

Ms. McCann replied that the typical growth rate for expenses is about six to seven percent per year, with the majority of it being driven by personnel.

Chair Dyk added that in the budget document, there is a chart that shows the employee count per capita that may relate to Mr. McWilliams question.

Councilor Gladfelter added that over the years, the City had tried to help close the gap by reducing staffing, but that is just not sustainable.

6. Project Updates

Ms. Monohon shared that the audit was completed on time and with no findings. She also said that the auditor will participate at the next Finance Committee meeting.

Ms. McCann shared that five new grants were added to the supplemental budget, which makes it a 14-item supplemental budget with 12 of the items being grants. She also shared there were tentative budget committee dates planned for April, but nothing has been finalized yet.

7. Mayor & Council Compensation for FY2024/25

Ms. Monohon started with a review of why the committee is tasked to discuss Council compensation, as well a review of the packet of additional information they may need for their discussion.

Chair Dyk asked each member of the committee to express their initial recommendation regarding what action to propose for Mayor and Council compensation and the reasoning for their choice.

Ms. Lider said she supported a cost-of-living adjustment to salaries.

Mr. Allen agreed.

Ms. Tschirky indicated that she continued to have concerns with the ratio between the Mayor and Councilor compensation levels.

Ms. Baker said she supported a cost-of-living adjustment.

Mr. Schultze indicated that he leaned toward a cost-of-living adjustment as well, acknowledging that this was his first year of this discussion.

Mr. McWilliams mentioned that he was also relatively new to this discussion and asked to hear more regarding Ms. Tschirky's comments.

Ms. Tschirky elaborated on research that she had done regarding other cities, and said that for Gresham, the Mayor's salary is 144% of a Councilor's salary, whereas most other cities of similar size appear to have a much smaller ratio.

The Committee continued discussion of the relative compensation amounts including how they were originally set.

Ms. Monohon commented that the committee held a series of public meetings prior to establishing the initial compensation schedule. She mentioned that one of the Committee's goals at that time was to recognize that the City is in competition with all the other ways that people could spend their time rather than serving as elected officials.

Ms. Baker added that one of the reasons the Mayor's compensation was initially set at that level was due to the many hours that the Mayor put in working with the community in various ways.

Ms. Lider agreed that we are trying to attract the right talent to the positions.

Mr. Dyk said that it sounded like a majority of the committee was in favor of applying a cost-of-living adjustment to the salaries and asked about the 3.3% that was included in the background materials.

Ms. Tschirky asked what the city employees were receiving for cost-of-living adjustments.

Ms. Monohon responded that there are four different employee groups within the city, and three of them are governed by labor contracts. Of those, the police union's contract has set their next increase at 4%, while the General Unit is based on a CPI factor within a range of 2.5% minimum and 4% maximum. The fire union is still being negotiated and so has not yet been determined. The non-represented group, which includes the directors, managers, and certain other classifications is addressed on an annual basis generally closer to the start of the fiscal year.

There was a motion made by Ms. Baker and seconded by Mr. Allen to:

"Adjust Compensation for the Mayor, Council President, and Council by a 3.3% cost-of-living adjustment, with minor rounding applied as needed to be consistent with the payroll system."

Motion passes unanimously.

8. (Co	mr	nittee	Bu	sine	ess
------	----	----	--------	----	------	-----

None

9. Good of the order

None

10. Meeting Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:42pm by Chair Dyk. The next Finance Committee meeting will be held on February 21, 2024 at 7pm.

/s/ Dave Dyk 2/22/24

Men My

Dave Dyk, Chair

Digitally signed by Christina Ott Date: 2024.02.26 10:19:25 -08'00'

Christina Ott, Recording Secretary